Letter from Linda Joyce regarding Lily, aka Teeka, the Red Dobergirl





April 15, 1997





Mr. Joseph E. “Gene” Candelaria


P.O. Box 2711


Hemet, CA  92546-2711





Dear Mr. Candelaria:





I received your letter of complaint on March 17, 1997, regarding John Ventuleth, the agriculture instructor at West Valley High School.





Your request in your complaint was to have the Doberman, Teeka, signed over to your care due to unfit treatment by Mr. Ventuleth.





Upon investigating your complaint, I found out that the dog escaped from the “old” West Valley school site around March 1, 1997.  Apparently, you responded to Mr. Ventuleth’s flyer and agreed to meet but would not identify yourself.  Mr. Ventuleth asked the City of Hemet Animal Control to be present at your meeting on March 10, 1997.  He was not responsible, however, for how you were treated by the officers.





As for the dog, I’m attaching verification from Acacia Animal Hospital that Teeka is alive and well and is being cared for properly.  Your concern for Teeka is understood and we appreciate your care of the dog while she was lost.  I’ve also seen the dog.  She is being treated satisfactorily and will continue to belong to the West Valley Agriculture Program.





Sincerely, 








S I G N A T U R E





Linda Joyce


Assistant Superintendent,


Educational Ser
